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The Work Session of the Town of Dickinson Town Board was called to order by 

Supervisor Michael A. Marinaccio at 5:30 PM on Monday, April 1, 2024 at the Town Hall, 

531 Old Front Street, Binghamton, New York. 

 

 

 

The members of the Town Board present were: 

Michael A. Marinaccio, Supervisor 

Stephen M. Gardner, Councilperson  

Sharon M. Exley, Councilperson 

Danny F. Morabito, Councilperson 

Thomas J. Burns, Councilperson 

Also attending: 

Keegan Coughlin, Esq., Attorney for the Town 

 Wendi Evans, Town Clerk 

Also in attendance:  

Public Works Commissioner Joel Kie, Code Enforcement Officer Kyle 

Doyle, and 2 Guests.  

 

 

 

ATTORNEY 

 

5:30 PM: PUBLIC HEARING ON “A LOCAL LAW ADDING A NEW CHAPTER 295 TO 

THE TOWN CODE ENTITLED “FIRE PROTECTION SYSTEMS”.  

 

TOWN OF DICKINSON 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the 

Town of Dickinson at Town Hall, 531 Old Front Street, Binghamton, NY on April 1, 2024 

at 5:30 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, regarding a local law entitled 

“A LOCAL LAW ADDING A NEW CHAPTER 295 TO THE TOWN CODE ENTITLED 

‘FIRE PROTECTION SYSTEMS.’” 

 

TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the environmental significance, if any, of the proposed 

local law will be reviewed by said Town Board incident to and as a part of said public 

hearing. 

 

Interested persons shall be entitled to be heard upon said proposed local law. 

Communications in writing in relation thereto may be filed with the Town Board prior to 

the public hearing. Persons with disabilities who require assistance in attending said public 

hearing, or in furnishing comments and suggestions, should contact the undersigned to 

request such assistance.  

 

Dated:  March 15, 2024   Wendi Evans, Town Clerk 
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5:30 PM: PUBLIC HEARING ON “A LOCAL LAW AMENDING CHAPTER 509 

TRANSIENT RETAIL BUSINESSES.” 

 

TOWN OF DICKINSON 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the 

Town of Dickinson at Town Hall, 531 Old Front Street, Binghamton, NY on April 1, 2024 

at 5:30 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, regarding a local law entitled 

“A LOCAL LAW AMENDING CHAPTER 509 TRANSIENT RETAIL BUSINESSES” 

to revise the definitions section. 

 

TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the environmental significance, if any, of the proposed 

local law will be reviewed by said Town Board incident to and as a part of said public 

hearing. 

 

Interested persons shall be entitled to be heard upon said proposed local law. 

Communications in writing in relation thereto may be filed with the Town Board prior to 

the public hearing. Persons with disabilities who require assistance in attending said public 

hearing, or in furnishing comments and suggestions, should contact the undersigned to 

request such assistance.  

 

Dated:  March 15, 2024   Wendi Evans, Town Clerk 

 

 

Public Hearings were closed at 5:36. 

 
 

 

 

 

CHAIR 

 

SUPERVISOR’S WORK SESSION REPORT 
 

April 1 Town Work Session 

Submitted by Supervisor Michael Marinaccio 

 

April 2024 Work Session 

 

1. Following our work session tonight, we will go into executive session to deal with 

a personnel issue and possible litigation issue.  

2. Darrell and I will be closing our Coronavirus state and local funds program on 

April 12 with assistance from Theresa Statts who has been instrumental in 

assisting us in the record keeping and filing that was required.  

3. Darrell will be on vacation starting tomorrow through Friday. 
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DISCUSSION: 

 

A resident questioned the process of obtaining a food truck permit. If a food truck wants to set up 

on Broome County property, then they will need to have a permit from Broome County and the 

health department. The towns permit process is not to generate revenue. It is to make sure they 

have gotten their proper approvals from the health department. It will also depend on whether the 

food truck is there for charity. The county and health department will give them a yearly permit. 

 

PUBLIC WORKS 

Nothing to report. 

CODE 

Code Enforcer Doyle commented that the Red Roof will be replacing all the windows in the hotel 

soon and a permit will be needed to do that with the number of windows being installed.  

ZONING BOARD 

 

Nothing to report. 

 

 

On motion by Supervisor Marinaccio, the Regular Meeting was adjourned into Executive 

Session to discuss a personal issue on a motion from Councilperson Morabito and seconded by 

Councilperson Gardner at 5:45 PM. All in favor.  

 

On a motion by Councilperson Gardner and seconded by Councilperson Exley to return to regular 

session at 6:15PM. All in favor. 

 
• At the request of our two town judges to give Stacy Thatcher a temporary stipend due 

to an increase workload due to having only one court clerk, a new judge, training of 

an intern and interviewing and training for a new court clerk, the stipend will be for 

the amount of $532 per pay period starting from February 12, 2024 and sunset on 

June 30, 2024. If additional time for the stipend in required, the judges will meet with 

Supervisor Marinaccio and Councilman Dan Morabito for further discussion. All in 

favor. Vote- Ayes-5, Nays-0, Absent-0.  

                                           Supervisor Marinaccio voting Aye  

                                           Councilperson Gardner voting Aye  

                                           Councilperson Exley voting Aye  

                                           Councilperson Morabito Aye  

                                           Councilperson Burns voting Aye  

All in favor. 
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On a motion by Councilperson Morabito and seconded by Councilperson Gardner to adjourn at 

6:16 PM. All in favor. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Wendi Evans 

Town Clerk 


